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THE MOVE DATE HAS MOVED
The past few years have certainly made us flexible and 
resilient. From working and planning around COVID-19 
changes as well as the recent wet weather, there has been a 
minor construction delay to some works. 

To make the transition into the new building as smooth as 
possible, our 12-week move plan will now commence on  
30 May, with the possibility of further extension dependant 
on future impacts. Although we’re looking forward to 
moving into the new space, the extra time will help with 
packing and preparing for the changes ahead.

NEW DENTAL CENTRE OPENS
It was all smiles for four year old Nameerah Alam, the 
first patient at the newly opened Campbelltown Hospital 
Dental Centre on Tuesday 29 March. A previous patient at 
Rosemeadow Oral Health Clinic, Nameerah and her family 
were delighted to check out the state-of-the-art facility. 

After going for a ‘ride’ in the special children’s dental chairs, 
Nameerah was well looked after by Oral Health Therapist, 
Nina Nguyen and Dental Assistant, Majeeda Bardian. 

With new equipment and increased connectivity to services, 
the previous Rosemeadow Oral Health Clinic team are 
excited to be working in their new space. 

“Working with the team throughout the redevelopment, we 
have designed a purpose-built facility that complements our 
workflow and enhances the patient experience,” Nina said. 

Find Campbelltown Hospital’s first dental centre on Lower 1 
in Building D.
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COMING IN FOR LANDING 
On Wednesday 30 March the first helicopter landed on the 
new clinical services building rooftop helipad. The test flight 
allowed a crew of technicians to confirm that all equipment 
and lighting was working as expected 
to accomodate future landings. Stay 
tuned for videos on the landing 
coming to our MOVE website page. 

MAJOR ARTWORK INSTALL COMMENCES
Artist Erica Seccombe joined us on site in late March to view 
the install of her artwork. Complementing the cascading 
staircase that connects the future building to the existing, 
the feature piece will take just under a month to hand paint. 

Together with the botanically-inspired art that will feature 
across all levels, this piece will further connect the interior 
with nature and pay tribute to the native flora of the 
Cumberland Plains. 
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OVER 3000 MED GAS OUTLETS TESTED
Medical gas testing was recently completed in the new 
clinical services building to ensure all outlets were operating 
correctly. With more than 3000 medical gas outlets, it was a 
big week of work. 

Accompanied by an anaesthetist, the team ensured all 
outlets provided the correct air flow with compatible 
attachments. From oxygen, suction, nitrous oxide and more, 
the tests passed with flying colours. 

Keen to share your 
thoughts on existing  
hospital buildings to help 
with future planning and 
design? Take part in  
Campbelltown Hospital’s 
Building User Satisfaction 
Survey here to have  
your say. 
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